## **Great Crosby Catholic Primary School**

The Northern Road • Liverpool • L23 2RQ

**Telephone:** 0151-9248661 **Headteacher Mrs L Morton** 

Email: <u>admin.greatcrosby@schools.sefton.gov.uk</u> Website: <u>www.greatcrosbycatholicprimary.com</u>

HC/sm 2<sup>nd</sup> October 2025

## **CHET- Final Preparations**

Dear Parents/Carers,

Our residential trip is fast approaching.

The following points are a guide to help with the final preparations.

DAY 1 - 5C and 5M DAY 2 - 5J and 5B

## Day 1 Children (Monday): Please arrive at CHET with a packed lunch between 9.30-9.45am not before

Please remember when packing to use the clothing check list and only bring one small rucksack which your child can carry. Do not pack medicines in the suitcase as these will need to be clearly labelled, with written instructions when to administer, and handed to class teachers.

If your child has an inhaler please make sure it is labelled and the children should keep that in their pocket and a spare handed in.

We have compiled a medical and dietary list from the forms you completed. Any medicines that you stated on the medical forms needs to be handed in on the morning. If you need to discuss this with us please do so before hand to avoid any last minute delays.

We ask that the children come ready for activities and they must bring a waterproof coat. It is advisable to wear old clothes, please do not buy any new clothes for the trip. We do ask that you label all the children's' clothes.

Day 1 Children should be collected from school on Tuesday at normal time.

Day 2 Children should come to school on Monday and Tuesday as usual. On the Tuesday they should come dressed for activities and they should bring their packed lunch or have a hot dinner in school if they usually do.

The children must bring indoor shoes (sliders/ slippers) as CHET insist on indoor shoes. They need a pair of outdoor shoes (old trainers or walking boot) plus a plastic bag to put the wet items in.

CHET have again asked us to remind you that aerosols are forbidden as they can trigger the fire alarm sensors.

Children should not bring any electronic devices/mobile phones, sweets or money. They are permitted to bring a teddy/book to read of an evening. Cameras are permitted as mentioned, but only disposable ones.

On Day 2 children should be collected at CHET between 2.30 and 2.45pm.

If you have any further questions, please speak to Mrs Crann or one of the Year 6 teachers.

Many thanks for your continued support Mrs Crann